
WYSOX TOWNSHIP 

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING 

April 14, 2021 

Chairman William Them called the regular meeting to order at 5 PM.   

Present at the meeting were Supervisor Them, Supervisor Thomas Thompson III, Supervisor 

Frank Hoffman, Township Manager, Jon Kulick, Road Master, Todd Maynard 

Secretary/Treasurer, Michelle Johns. 

Visitors were James Lowenstein of the Rocket, Matt Hicks of The Daily Review, and Bob Lebo.  

Supervisor Thompson moved to approve the minutes of the previous regular meetings held on 

March 10th  and special meeting held March 30th.  Supervisor Hoffman seconded and motion 

carried with 3 ayes. 

There were No Visitors Comments   

The Township Manager/Zoning Officer report is posted on Website for review.  

The Road Master report is posted on Township Website for review. 

Fire Department:  none 

Emergency Management Coordinator Report: Bob Lebo had nothing to report.  However, he 

did have concern about Irish Ridge Road being in need of repair and being very dangerous.  Jon 

Kulick will reach out to PADOT.   

EMS report – none 

Solicitor - none   

 

The Treasurer report was submitted.   

Under Old Business: 

Under New Business: 

1. We heard a presentation via speaker phone regarding WTMA bonds.  No action was 

taken. 

2.  Greg Roberts subdivision Supervisor Thompson moved to approve subdivision 

Supervisor Them second, and motion carried with 3 ayes.   

3. Road Recommendation to put out for bid.  Jon presented to the board what roads 

he would like to see Double sealcoating this year.  Supervisor Thompson motioned 

to allow Steve Keho of PA DOT get specks and put road work out for bid with no 

adverse comments from the township.  Supervisor Hoffmann seconded and motion 

carried with 3 ayes.   



4. Supervisor Thompson motioned to approve the purchase of a conference phone for 

the Board meeting room at the office for quoted price of $549.00 from Ted Darrow.  

Supervisor Hoffman seconded and motion carried with 3 ayes. 

5. Lee Masonry gave us an estimate of $6,500 to put steps out to the mailbox in front 

of the office. The steps would nicer to walk to the mailbox, and make the building 

look nicer from the street.  Jon Kulick will ask the Post Office if they would deliver 

the mail to a box closer to the building off the parking lot.  If the post office will 

deliver the mail to the office, we will hold off on putting the steps in front of the 

building.  Supervisor Hoffman moved to allow Jon to hire Lee Masonry to put in the 

steps for $6,500 if the Post office refused to bring the mail to a mailbox in the 

parking lot.   

6.  PA DOT offered the township $516,00.00 to do a full overhaul to PA Ave. and turn 

back all responsibilities of said road to the township.  Supervisor Them moved to 

accept PA DOT’s offer and make all repairs to PA Ave as well as take back all 

responsibility to PA AVE supervisor Thomas second and motion passed with 3 ayes. 

7. There was discussion regarding moving the switches in the office restrooms to 

sensory lights.  No actions were made at this time.   

 

The meeting adjourned at 5:47. 

 

 

Respectfully,  

 

 

Michelle Johns 

Secretary/Treasurer 


